


When a power 
outage occurs, 
electric coop-
eratives employ 
increasingly ad-
vanced technol-
ogy to determine 
where the outage 
is. It’s a major 
advance from 

the days when co-ops relied solely 
on member phone calls to report 
outages (or even letters in the days 
before everyone had phones).

But the work involved in restor-
ing power still involves dispatching 
a crew of line workers to repair the 
problem. But what happens if there are 
major power outages? That’s when the 
cooperative difference comes into play 
through the Mutual Aid program. 

I am going to touch briefly on 
the January ice to explain how the 
cooperatives in Kansas and many 
other states assist each other in ex-
treme weather situations. Twin Valley 
Electric did receive minor damage 
due to the ice on Saturday, Jan. 14. 
Ice created scattered outages due to 
ice and falling tree limbs throughout 
Saturday night and Sunday morning, 
but by 2 p.m. on Sunday, all of Twin 
Valley lines were restored and our 
personnel was home. 

By early that following Monday 
morning, our statewide organization, 
Kansas Electric Cooperatives (KEC) 
asked for assistance for Victory Electric 
Cooperative in Dodge City. I called 
Larry Detwiler, director of loss control, 
safety and compliance for KEC, and 
asked what we could do to help. 
Larry asked for a crew that had a large 
bucket truck and a digger derrick. I got 
on the phone and quickly had a three-
man crew assembled. Foreman TYLER 
KENNETT, journeyman lineman SCOTT 
GEGG and journeyman lineman ADAM 
MYERS went from working a regular 
day to packing and loading up for a 

six-hour drive to whatever awaited 
them in Dodge City, not knowing 
when they would return. At one point, 
Victory Electric estimated nearly 10,000 
members were without power.

The reason we are able to quickly 
organize to help other cooperatives, as 
well as a growing number of investor 
owned utilities and municipals, is an 
agreement simply known as Mutual 
Aid. The Mutual Aid plan helps co-ops 
coordinate resources during mutual aid 
events and sets forth rules we follow 
as we assist the requesting entity (host) 
rebuild its electric system. The plan 
focuses on safety along with work 
practices, liability, and compensation. 
Forms are filled detailing line workers’ 
skill levels, emergency contacts and 
what equipment they are bringing. 
These forms are presented to the host 
co-op who then determines where the 
crews will go, what type of work they’ll 
be doing and how much supervision 
they may or may not need. All costs 
and expenses incurred by the assisting 
co-op is reimbursed by the 
host co-op. 

We are fortunate to 
have these agreements in 
place, and we are willing to 
assist because it is the coop-
erative way. Electric co-ops 
throughout the nation work 
from the same power line 
specifications. That means 
our crews are already famil-
iar with the construction 
requirements and equip-
ment, as though they are 
working on our own system. 
This enables our line work-
ers to work more efficiently 
and safely.

Another advantage 
is that our linemen know 
what they’re doing, and they 
have a work ethic unlike any 
other. They understand the 
members’ needs, respect 

the members’ property, and treat each 
consumer as the member-owners that 
they are.

Victory Electric had high praise for 
the men we sent and we are proud of 
the job they did. If you have any ques-
tions or comments, please email me 
at wworthy@twinvalleyelectric.coop. 
Also, I welcome you to check out Twin 
Valley’s Facebook page to get updates 
and news about your cooperative.

William Worthy

NOTES FROM OPERATIONS

Help is on the Way

It’s about teamwork From left: Victory Electric’s Jeff 
Hubbell is joined by Twin Valley’s Adam Myers, Tyler 
Kennett and Scott Gegg during the ice storm restora-
tion. To see ice storm photos, visit www.facebook.
com/victoryelectric.coop.

Victory Electric members show their 
“heart”felt appreciation to the Twin Valley 
line workers with treats.
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Join Us April 20 for Twin Valley’s Annual Meeting
Twin Valley Electric has started plan-
ning for our Annual Meeting, which will 
be held on Thursday evening, April 20, 
at 6:30 p.m. at the Labette County High 
School Auditorium in Altamont. Twin 
Valley is governed by a board of direc-
tors. Each year, three director positions 
become open after their three-year 
term has expired. Twin Valley’s bylaws 
state that one director shall be elected 
from each district each year for a term 
of three years as terms of offi  ce expire 
or until successors shall have been 
elected and qualifi ed. 

Those directors whose terms are 
expiring this year are RODNEY BAKER, 
District 1; TOM ELLISON, District 2; and 
DARELD NELSON, District 3. 

The bylaws require the board to 
appoint a nominating committee not 
less than 30 days nor more than 90 
days before the Annual Meeting. The 
committee shall consist of not less 

than fi ve nor more than 13 members 
who shall be selected from diff erent 
areas of the cooperative. No mem-
ber of the board may serve on this 
committee. 

The board has appointed the 
following members to the nominating 
committee: PHILLIP BILLMAN, FRED 
VAIL, LARRY GREGORY, KEITH TUCK-
ER, KYLE ZWAHLEN, GARY HUCKE, 
PERRY SORRELL and PAM BAKER.

The nominating committee met at 
Twin Valley’s offi  ce on Monday, Feb. 13 
at 7 p.m. and prepared a list of nomina-
tions for director positions. Those 
nominated are as follows:
District 1 – RODNEY BAKER
District 2 – TOM ELLISON
District 3 – DARELD NELSON

This list will be posted at the 
offi  ce of the cooperative at least 20 
days before the meeting. The secretary 
shall mail a statement of the number 

of directors to be elected and the 
names and addresses of the candidates 
nominated by the committee at least 
10 days before the date of the meeting. 

Fifteen or more members acting 
together may make other nominations 
by petition. Any nominations made by 
petition shall be posted at the same 
place where the list of nominations 
made by the committee is posted. 
Nominations made by petition, which 
are received at least fi ve days before 
the meeting, shall be included on the 
offi  cial ballot. Later nominations by 
petition shall be treated as nominations 
from the fl oor. In addition to those 
persons, nominations may be made 
from the fl oor at the annual meeting. 
No member may nominate more than 
one candidate. 

If you have questions regarding 
the nominating and election process, 
please call the offi  ce at 866-784-5500.

Mark Your Calendars!
Annual Meeting is 
April 20, 2017 at 6:30 p.m.

The annual meeting of Twin 
Valley Electric will be held 
on Thursday, April 20, 2017, 
at the Labette High School 
Cafeteria in Altamont. 

We hope to see 
you there!

April 2017
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When an Electric Account is Past Due
Twin Valley’s employees work hard 
and typically enjoy what they do. 
However, one job our employees, 
and some of our members, dread 
each month is collection of delin-
quent electric accounts. 

When an account is past due, 
Twin Valley notifi es the member 
on two diff erent occasions before 
starting the collection procedure. 
Delinquent notices are typically 
mailed on the 26th of the month, 
with the exception of a holiday or 
weekend. Following the mailing, the 
delinquent member has 10 days to 
either pay or make a reasonable ar-
rangement with the co-op. 

On the 10th day, a courtesy call 
is made to the member notifying 
them of shut-off  the following day. 
Depending on the type of meter, 
the disconnection can be made in 
person or remotely from the offi  ce 
the following morning. 

If a member is disconnected, 
they will accrue subsequent charges 

to the already delinquent bill. Here 
is a breakdown of those potential 
additional charges:
Trip charge: $30
Reconnection charge: $30
After-hours reconnection charge: 

$125
Remember, Twin Valley employ-

ees will never demand payment by 
phone, nor will our employees re-
quest confi dential, personal fi nancial 
information—like a credit card num-
ber or checking routing and account 
numbers. Be sure to only give con-
fi dential fi nancial information if you 
have contacted Twin Valley directly 
to make a payment. Chances are, 
anyone contacting members asking 
for a payment is not employed by 
the co-op and is running a scam.

If you have any questions 
about a delinquent bill or need to 
make payment arrangements, please 
call our offi  ce Monday through 
Friday from 8 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. at 
866-784-5500. 
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Twin Valley Encourages Caution When Burning
Each spring, all across Twin Valley Electric’s ser-
vice territory, members prepare to burn pasture 
for the upcoming spring grass season. When 
burning, please be aware of electric poles and 
equipment. Our poles will burn, regardless if 
treated with creosote, penta or CCA. In addi-
tion, depending on the age of the pole, some 
will burn faster than others. 

As a pole burns, it may just smolder for a 
while until the wind changes and the little ember 
that is trapped in a crack fi nally gets the right 
amount of air to turn to fl ame. Once the fl ame is 
ignighted, the structural integrity of the pole will 
start to fall quickly. If you couple that with the 
weight of the conductor in the air, it does not 
take long for wire carrying 7,620 volts to come 
crashing to the ground. 

Many things can happen after a pole comes 
down: There could be a domino eff ect on 
adjacent poles; energized wire could land on 
top of equipment or structures; and there could 
be a contact with step-voltage near where the 
possible energized conductor is laying on the 
ground. Any of these plausible scenarios are 
extremely dangerous. 

Burning of pastures and ditches does not 
have to result in the burning/scorching of power 
poles. Before burning, check to see if there 
are power poles in the area. Disc a fi re break 
between your fi eld and the pole, clear any veg-
etation/weeds within 4 feet of the base of the 
pole, and wet the base of the pole with water 
before beginning to burn. 

Keep a close eye on the fl ames as they 

approach the poles. If the fi re does get away 
from you and a pole becomes engulfed in 
fl ames, immediately call the fi re department 
and Twin Valley Electric. Do not spray water 
close to the conductors! Water may cause a 
short circuit, and you and/or fi refi ghters could 
be in the path of the current and serious injury 
or death may result.

If you think a pole may have been compro-
mised, give us a call at 866-784-5500 and we’ll 
come take a look. Let’s work together to keep 
everyone safe. 

This Twin Valley Electric pole was damaged last month 
due to a pasture fi re.

Daylight Saving Time Reminders
On March 12, remember to spring your 

clocks forward one hour. This is also a great 
time to check fi re, smoke and carbon monox-
ide alarms, and change out batteries. Make 
sure smoke detectors work properly by using 

the alarm test option. Use a vacuum to make 
sure there are no cobwebs, spiders or other little 

insects taking up residence that would hinder 
the e� ects of the smoke alarm.

Detectors play a larger role in 
survival than one might think. Experts 
determined that inoperable smoke 

alarms caused two-thirds of fi re-related 

deaths due to damage, defects and missing batteries. 
It is recommended writing the date on the new bat-
tery in the detector so there will be no question as to 
when it was last replaced.

Daylight saving time is also a great time to review 
with family members home safety including escape 
routes and checking all electrical outlets. Practice 
home safety and test procedures on getting out safely 
in an emergency situation. Look through the house for 
any hazards, such as overloaded or improperly placed 
extension cords. It is recommended to make sure areas 
around the furnace, water heater and stove are clear 
of debris that can cause fi re.

Daylight Saving Time Reminders
On March 12, remember to 

clocks forward
time to check fi re, smoke and carbon monox-
ide alarms, and change out batteries. Make 
sure smoke detectors work properly by using 

the alarm test option. Use a vacuum to make 
sure there are no cobwebs, spiders or other little 

insects taking up residence that would hinder 
the e� ects of the smoke alarm.

Detectors play a larger role in 
survival than one might think. Experts 
determined that inoperable smoke 

alarms caused two-thirds of fi re-related 
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